

Wardley CE Primary School Wardley CE Primary School Wardley CE Primary School

'With God's love we enjoy and excel' Newsletter

May

24.05.24: School closes for the Whit holiday at 3.15pm.

June 03.06.24: School closed - INSET Day.

Tuesday 04.06.24: School starts again after the Whit break. WB 10.06.24: Y1 Phonics Check and Y4 Multiplication Tables Check 12.06.24: Y6 Anderton Centre residential trip meeting: 4.30pm. WB 24.06.24: Transition week – during the week the children will meet their new teachers and Y6 will visit their new high schools.

01.07.24: Y4 MAPAS concert at the Lowry – 5.15pm.

04 & 05.07.24: Y6 Residential visit to the Anderton Centre.

12.07.24: End of year school reports sent home.

15.07.24: Y5/Y6 sports day from 9am.

15.07.24: Parent Meetings with the new teachers for the 2024/25 Junior lower KS2 (Y3/Y4) classes at 3.20pm.

16.07.24: Y3/Y4 sports day from 9am.

16.07.24: Parent Meetings with the new teachers for the 2024/25 Junior upper KS2 (Y5/Y6) classes at 3.20pm.

17.07.24: Y1/Y2 sports day from 9.15am.

15.07.24: Parent Meetings with the new teachers for the 2024/25 Nursery class at 3.20pm.

17.07.24: Parent Meetings with the new teachers for the 2024/25 Reception class at 3.20pm.

18.07.24: EYFS sports day from 9.15am.

17.07.24: Parent Meetings with the new teachers for the 2024/25 Infant KS1 (Y1/Y2) classes at 3.20pm.

22.07.24: Y6 Leavers' show: 5pm.

23.07.24: Y6 Garden party.

24.07.24: School closes for the summer holiday at 3.15pm.

17.05.2024

We have had lots of hard work on the mid-term tests and SATS over this week across the school. We have been very impressed by how well all the children have approached them, and the resilience they have shown in tackling the questions. All we ask is that they do their best, and they have certainly done that! We would like to say a particular well done to the Y6 children who really have worked relentlessly in the build up to their SATS this week. We have been delighted by the effort that they have put into their tests. They should all be very proud of themselves. Now, they can look forward to some nice post SAT treats – they have earned it! The staff will use the results from the mid-term tests to help inform the end of year reports that they will soon be writing. These reports will be sent out to you on Friday 12th July. The final statutory assessments that we will carry out this year are the Y1 phonics check and the Y4 multiplication times-tables check. These will both take place following the Whit holiday.

In the classroom this week ...

On Monday, Little Barn Mobile Farm came back in to school to visit the children in EYFS again. This time they brought along Daffodil and Bluebell, two little lambs. The nursery and reception children had a lovely time. They gave the lambs a cuddle and fed them their morning milk. Meanwhile, our Y4 class having been working hard on practising for their multiplication tables check (MTC). They will be taking their actual MTC after the Whit holiday. The Y1 children have also been working very hard in the build up to their phonics check, which will also take place after the Whit holiday. We have been really pleased with how well all the children have been preparing for these checks – well done Y1 and Y4!

Weekly Updates... Sporting News Wardley played The Deans Primary School last night and earned a hardfought four all draw. All the children gave their best and as usual, represented Wardley with great pride. Many thanks to Beechfield Utd who continue to allow us to use their pitch and equipment. Also, good luck to the girls who on Friday night will be taking part in a netball rally against four of the biggest schools in Salford.

Our New Cycle Shelter

We are delighted to announce that the building work has started on our new cycle shelter. This has been made possible through the funding that we have secured from Transport for Greater Manchester (TFGM). When the shelter is finished the children, who want to cycle to school, will be able to use it to store their bicycles in. We are hoping that the construction work will be completed by the end of next week. We hope to be able to give you the date for the official opening of the cycle shelter after the Whit holiday.

Appropriate language on the school grounds

We have had some concerns raised about inappropriate language that some parents and carers are using on the school grounds at drop off and collection times. We would ask that everyone be mindful about the language they use whilst on the school grounds and ensure that is appropriate to the setting. Thank you for your support and cooperation with this.

Reminders from the office

> It'll be Week 1 on the new dinner menu next week

Our Christian values and thoughtful time

Courageous Advocates

We are giving those who wish to do so, in the infant and junior classes, some more time to prepare for taking on the role of being a courageous advocate in our Collective Worship next Wednesday -22^{nd} May. Being a courageous advocate means that they take on the role of speaking to the rest of the school on a subject that they feel strongly about. They can either speak to the school by themselves or as part of a small group.